






sheffield place 
gives every child 
A chance.
Imagine a child not having a place to stay, sleeping in his 
mother’s car, no bed to call his own – homeless. Imagine  
a child who hoards food when she can because she  
knows the feeling of hunger. Imagine a child seeing a 
parent taken to jail or losing a sibling to foster care, a 
family divided. Imagine children trembling in fear as they 
witness domestic violence or a shooting. Imagine children 
waking up and wondering: Will I eat today? Where will  
I sleep tonight?  

These children are the youngest victims of 
homelessness. They are at risk of significant 
trauma and show emotional problems 
that require professional care. Many are 
academically challenged, and one in three 
has a major mental health disorder. This is 
the profile of the children who accompany 
their homeless mothers to Sheffield Place.

At Sheffield Place, we want to give every 
child a chance to heal by providing them  
with evidence-based therapeutic 
interventions that improve their mental 
health and developmental and family 
functioning in a trauma-informed manner. 
The Children’s Clinical Services program 
helps them grow with education, self-
discovery and family support.  

Program activities are therapeutic and developmentally-based. Our child therapist identifies risk factors, 
then creates action plans for children and their mothers. Structured psychoeducational group activities 
take place three evenings each week, along with developmental support; individual, family and group 
counseling; and family activities. We recently began using music therapy, art therapy and Brain Gym, 
which have further expanded our multidisciplinary approach.

Help Sheffield Place give every child a chance to survive, thrive and get the best start in life.  
As a donor, you can keep children safe today, and make them strong tomorrow.  
Support Sheffield Place with your gift today. ❀ 

Staff Spotlight: 
Sheryl Dysvick Empowers Sheffield Place Moms

With nearly a decade of positive strides to achieve the mission of Sheffield Place under 
her belt, Adult Therapist Sheryl Dysvick, LCSW, LSCSW conducts adult and family 
assessments, provides individual therapy and conducts group therapy addressing 
mental health and substance abuse treatment. Sheryl uses strength-based therapy  
and a trauma-informed care approach in counseling the women of Sheffield Place.

Sheryl sees the mothers daily for individual therapy sessions. In the privacy of Sheryl’s 
office, they discuss the intimate details of circumstances that brought them to the point 
of homelessness – mental health issues, domestic violence, sexual abuse, trauma and 
substance abuse. She leads adult group therapy sessions, during which topics range  
from improving communication to building self-worth and empowerment skills.

Sheryl has helped hundreds of Sheffield Place graduates recover from the impact of trauma in their lives. 
“One of the most gratifying parts of my work is when a mom ‘gets it’ and learns to think about things in a 
new way,” she said. “After nine years of working as a therapist here, I still love to stay connected with the 
moms after they leave us.”

Although Sheryl has a long history of positively influencing the lives of the homeless mothers who found 
shelter and care at Sheffield Place, she says she had little knowledge of transitional living when she first 
accepted the position. Still, she knew she would fit well with the dynamics of the single moms. “I’ve worked 
in different mental health care and child protection environments. All the things I’ve learned have come 
together in my work here,” she said. 

Just one of the many mothers empowered through Sheffield Place recently commented on the impact Sheryl 
had on her life. “Sheryl made me feel comfortable to talk about anything. Individual therapy with her helped 
me to believe in myself, giving me strength, which helped me to grow,” she said. Mission accomplished! ❀
Contributed in part by Jennifer Noris, Intern.

Our mothers and children have bravely faced the 
challenge of transitioning from homelessness to 
self-sufficiency in the midst of a difficult economy.  
For them, the twin obstacles of high unemployment 
and scarce job possibilities have made the dream  
of a stable financial and personal future even  
harder to obtain.

Our clinical staff observes the effects of this 
increased stress each day. Family bonds are 
strained, and mothers find their complex parental 
role more challenging than ever. Children may act 
out, both at the shelter and at school. In these
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Goodbye to Patty Lonsbary
Sheffield Place said farewell to its Vice President of Development & Marketing. 
Patty Lonsbary, CFRE, recently accepted an opportunity as a fundraising specialist  
for UNICEF in Geneva, Switzerland, where she will manage major gift fundraising  
for 37 country offices. Patty told us, “If it were not for this tremendous opportunity,  
I would have stayed at Sheffield Place for a long time.” Although she leaves  
Sheffield Place, her commitment to children and their mothers broadens now 
beyond Kansas City to global endeavors. She will be missed. Patty’s replacement  
is David Hanzlick, M.A., CFRE of Overland Park, Kansas. ❀ 

Sheffield Place is recognized as a  
national best practice organization for 
our work with traumatized, homeless 
children in the publication America’s 
Youngest Outcasts: A State Report 
Card on Child Homelessness. (2009)

Sheffield Place became the first 
homeless shelter in the nation 
providing the top two evidence- 
based therapeutic interventions  
for traumatized children. (2007)

New Assistant Director of Development & Marketing  
Will Manage Special Events and Build Community Networks

times, I am reminded of how fortunate Sheffield 
Place is to have dedicated donors who provide 
much-needed support for the families we serve.  

This fall, Sheffield Place will hold two very special 
fundraising events. By supporting these events 
through ticket purchases, sponsorships, or volunteer 
involvement, friends of Sheffield Place help make 
homeless mothers and their children safe today, 
strong tomorrow:

September 16 – The 3rd Annual Off The Wall Art 
Auction will be held at the Arts Incubator in the 
Kansas City Crossroads.

October 28 – HopSnobs, an event that features 
food, refreshments and an auction, will be held  
at the Screenland Armour Theatre in North  
Kansas City. ❀ 

Thank you, as always, for your generosity. 
Please donate at (816) 483-9927, ext. 13.

“The therapies were very beneficial. 
Before my daughter came to Sheffield 
Place, she kept everything inside.  
It took about a year of therapy for  
her to open up and begin dealing  
with how the trauma of sexual abuse 
by her father affected her life.”

Victoria “Torie” 
Harrington-Palmatier 
joined Sheffield Place 
as the new assistant 
director of development 
& marketing in May. 
Torie brings over five 
years of event planning, 
fundraising and volunteer 
management experience 
to this position.  

After graduating from St. Louis University with a 
bachelor’s degree in urban affairs, Torie started her 
career as an intake counselor with the St. Louis Crisis 
Nursery. “I wanted to get ‘hands-on’ experience 
working with the most vulnerable families in my  
community. This experience deepened my 

understanding of barriers that low-income, single 
mothers and children face every day,” she said. Torie 
also has served in a variety of nonprofit marketing and 
development positions with human services agencies, 
and currently is pursuing a master’s degree in social 
work from the University of Kansas. 

Sheffield Place was the right fit from the start, 
according to Torie. “I was attracted to the trauma-
informed care model used here. After touring the 
shelter and meeting some of the courageous women 
and children living here, I was sold,” she said.

First on Torie’s plate is the planning of two events.  
“Off the Wall” on September 16 at the Arts Incubator 
offers works from local artists for silent auction.  
And, the beer extravaganza HopSnobs celebrates 
refreshing brews, food samples and entertainment  
on October 28 at the Screenland Armour Theatre. ❀

David Hanzlick appointed  
Vice President of Development & Marketing

David Hanzlick, CFRE, 
joined Kansas City’s 
Sheffield Place as the 
new vice president of 
development & marketing.  

David brings more  
than 25 years of 
experience in nonprofit 
fund development, 
management, marketing,
public affairs and public 

relations. Most recently, he served as a fundraising 
consultant in Kansas City. Prior to consulting, he led 

the resource development program at the University 
of Missouri – Kansas City School of Medicine and 
other University development initiatives for more 
than a decade. He has also served in management 
positions with two professional associations.   

He is the president of the Mid-America Chapter  
of the Association of Fundraising Professionals. He 
became a Certified Fund Raising Executive (CFRE)  
in 2002. 

David looks forward to working with the many 
dedicated supporters who make it possible for  
the mothers and children of Sheffield Place to be  
 safe today, strong tomorrow. ❀
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�Mail your donation in the attached reply envelope.

Call David Hanzlick at 816-483-9927, ext. 13 or e-mail 
him at dhanzlick@sheffieldplace.org. In addition to 
cash or a personal check, David can process your 
MasterCard, VISA or American Express donations. 

Go to www.sheffieldplace.org to download a 
donation form or process a donation through PayPal.

Three Ways to Make
a Difference in 2010
When you support Sheffield Place, you are 
directly helping to reduce the number of 
homeless families in Kansas City. Make a 
commitment to show your support in one 
of these three easy ways.

The arrival of 14 new bunk beds put smiles on the faces of 
Sheffield Place children. The Atterbury Family Foundation 
and the Weber Family Foundation provided the funding.
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URGENT NEEDS
Here’s what your generous cash donation provides:

	 $50	� A monthly birthday party and healthy snacks for the  
children of Sheffield Place.

	 $100	�� Buys supportive materials for Sheffield Place programs, including 
professional resources and therapeutic games to improve communication  
and help residents overcome trauma.

	$250	�� Gives a grocery welcome package to families entering our facility. Basic grocery 
supplies include the following: olive oil, water packed tuna or chicken breast, 
whole wheat pasta, cooking spray and much more.

	$300	�� Funds child therapy that helps our children recover from trauma.  

	$500	 Supports music therapy that allows residents with mental health needs  
		  to make positive changes in their mood and emotional states, and gain  
		  a sense of control over life. 

Use the 
enclosed 
envelope  
to donate 

today!

Save the Date for these Special Events 
to Benefit Sheffield Place
Thursday, September 16, 6 – 9 p.m. 
Off the Wall Art Auction at Arts Incubator, 113 West 18th Street, Kansas City, Mo. 64108

Thursday, October 28, 6 – 9 p.m. 
HopSnobs Beer Extravaganza at Screenland Armour, 408 Armour Road, Kansas City, Mo. 64116 ❀

Molly Zoglin – in memory of Frank Zoglin

Katherine Smith – in memory of Gerald  
Anderson Jepsen

Dr. Peggy Ward-Smith – in memory of Gerald 
Anderson Jepsen

John & Sherry Fletz – in honor of former  
Sheffield Place Board Member Kelly Conrady

Kathy Sarver – in honor of Lisa Ha

James Madison University Office  
of Communications & Marketing – in honor  
of Lisa Ha

Shelia Smith – in honor of Lisa Ha

Grainger – corporate matching gift  
in honor of Patricia Morin

Watco Charities, Inc. – corporate match  
and employee group gift

Michael Vick – to commemorate Mother’s Day

Axis Insurance – for hosting a drive  
to collect diapers, shampoo and other  
personal care supplies

Stilwell United Methodist Church – for delivering 
a van load of diapers as part of their celebration  
of Mother’s Day

Melissa Hocks – for a generous supply of personal 
care items and soap

Denise Hughey of Valu Merchandisers – for a 
donation of multiple boxes full of nail polish and 
cosmetics for our moms

Connie Fitzmaurice – for donation of Safees  
gift card

Gina Hodges – for a collection of shampoo, 
conditioner and lotions

Mark One Electric Company, Inc. – for donating 
electrical repair services

Beta Sigma Phi – for providing gift bags  
full of goodies for the children to give to  
their moms on Mother’s Day

Tracy Bornman – for a donation of  
a Johnny-jump-up and baby crib

Wild Oats/Whole Food – for teething  
drops and personal hygiene products

SPECIAL RECOGNITION

We’d like to express our thanks to a dedicated Sheffield Place partner and 
team of volunteers.  In June, a group of BKV employees spent a Saturday at 
Sheffield Place adding a fresh coat of paint to our privacy fence. BKV provided 
the paint and supplies. Participants included James Fuller, Lauren Fuller, Steve, 
Nancy, Susan Sharp, Cassandra, Thom Ludtke, Christian, Lauren, Camryn, 
Susan Reiter, Sam, Elizabeth, Dane Kirschenbaum, Dustin Leibach, Tim Leibach, 
Ambra Carpenter, Theresa Rich and Schuyler Whiteley. BKV is an Overland Park 
marketing agency that designs this quarterly newsletter.
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